
U.S. Department of Justice 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

In Roply, Plsaas Refs. to 

F Ile No. 

Washington Field Office 
Washington, D.C. 20535 

December 31, 1986 

Mr. James H. Lesar, ESQ. 
918 F Street, N.W. 
Room 509 
Washington, D.C. 20004 

Dear Mr. Lesar: 

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act 

(FOIA) request to this office dated December 10, 1986, for all 

records pertaining to William Bradford Huie and his book "He Slew 

the Dreamer". 

A search of the index to the central records system and 

the Elsur index of this office failed to disclose any record 

pertaining to "He Slew the Dreamer". 

The search of the index to the central records system 

of this office did disclose references to a name similar to Mr. 

Huie's; however, since we have not yet had time to retrieve and 

review these records, we do not know at this point whether the 

indicated records are identifiable with Mr. Huie. 

We are making every effort to expedite the research, 

processing and release of documents for each request; but 

unfortunately due to the volume of requests, there is some delay. 

Please be assured that your request is being handled as equitably 

as possible and any releasable records will be made available at 

the earliest possible date. 

The search of the Elsur index to this office failed to 

disclose any record pertaining to Mr. Huie. 

Your patience in this matter will be appreciated. 

Sincerely yours, 

1,) 
W. Douglas Cow 
Special Agent in Charge 

By: Kirby H. Major 
Supervisory Special Agent 


